# SHARPSVILLE AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT Reorganization Meeting December 3, 2018

The reorganization meeting of the Sharpsville Area School Board was held in the Instructional Music Room at the Sharpsville Area Elementary School on Monday, December 3, 2018, at 7:00 p.m. The following members were present: Ron Barnes, Darla Grandy, Bill Henwood, Tom Lapikas, Michael Lenzi, Janice Raykie, Mary Sternthal, Deanna Thomas, and Jerry Trontel.

Also present were Superintendent John Vannoy, Administrative Assistant Darlene Cheney, Solicitor Robert Tesone, Director of Student Services Tim Dadich, High School Principal Carol Houck, Middle School Principal Heidi Marshall, Elementary School Principal Jon Fry, and Technology Date Integrator Kirk Scurpa, and guests.

#### **TEMPORARY CHAIRMAN**

There was a motion by Mr. Henwood, seconded by Mr. Trontel, to nominate Robert Tesone as Temporary Chairperson.

Motion carried.

#### **ELECTION OF PRESIDENT**

Temporary Chairperson Robert Tesone called for nominations for the Office of President. Mr. Lapikas nominated Mr. Henwood. Mr. Lenzi nominated Dr. Thomas. There was a motion by Mrs. Grandy, seconded by Mrs. Raykie, to close the nominations.

Motion carried.

Ballots were cast for the Office of President.

Dr. Thomas was elected President by the following affirmative votes: Barnes, Lenzi, Sternthal, Thomas, and Trontel.

Mr. Henwood received the following affirmative votes: Grandy, Henwood, Lapikas, and Raykie.

## ELECTION OF VICE PRESIDENT

Temporary Chairperson Robert Tesone called for nominations for the Office of Vice President. Mr. Lapikas nominated Mr. Henwood. There was a motion by Mr. Barnes, seconded by Mr. Lenzi, to close the nominations.

Motion carried.

Mr. Henwood was elected Vice President unanimously.

### **ADJOURNMENT**

There was a motion by Dr. Thomas, seconded by Mrs. Raykie, to adjourn the meeting. The meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Jaime L. Roberts, Board Secretary